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David Teoh

Soul

6 April 2010
Re: Request to drop your unfair pay-to-pay fees
Dear David,

Late last year, ACCAN, the Australian Financial Counselling and Credit Reform Association (AFCCRA), and Choice sent you a Christmas card asking you to remove what we are calling ‘pay-to-pay’ fees associated with paying bills with cash or cash-equivalent. 

At the same time, we asked your customers to write an email to you, asking you to also drop these fees. We were extremely pleased with the response from the media and the general public in support of our campaign.

Some of your customers went to the extra effort of writing to us directly about their experience with your company:

“My husband and I have THREE mobile phones and after being harassed by our present provider (Soul) are going to use prepaid mobile a/cs once our plans runs out in Feb 2010.   We signed up with B in Feb 2008 who then sold to Soul who are now apparently selling to TPG (I think). 

Soul recently advised that they would charge us extra if we wanted to receive an account in the mail (we had already arranged direct payment of our accounts) and while we have complied to their pressure by only receiving the accounts by email we believe that this charge is unfair - as not everyone has email access.  On top of all this we have been receiving calls from our provider (or maybe the one who is taking over - not sure which one) since September this year.  Sometimes as many as three calls a week!   We have repeatedly asked them not to call as we did not intend to make a decision until just before our plan ran out.  

When contacted the last time we advised the caller that we WOULD NOT be renewing with their company due to the harassment we have received for months now.

I am sure there must be thousand who have had a similar experience as we have and I hope that the action your group is taking will make a difference to the way in which these companies are operating.”

· L.K.

We recognise that accepting payment from your customers can incur costs.  However, we do not think it is fair to ask your customers to shoulder the costs of Soul conducting normal business transactions. Many people are not comfortable with direct debits or online billing. They are being effectively penalised trying to pay for your services. 
This business practice is seriously disadvantaging your less tech-savvy and lower income customers.   You have the opportunity to act as a market leader.  We ask Soul to repeal charges that apply for paying by cash or cash equivalent, namely:

· $2 fee for non direct-debit accounts

· $0.80 fee for paying at the post office

· $0.80 fee for payments from a bank account including direct debit
Yours sincerely,
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Allan Asher
CEO

Australian Communications Consumer Action Network 
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Christopher Zinn
Director, Campaigns & Communication
Choice
Carmel Franklin

Carmel Franklin
Chair

Australian Financial Counselling and Credit Reform Association 
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